
TO: Michelle Hicks, Mayor’s Administration 
FROM: Stephanie Hart, Health Department 
DATE: December 6, 2022 
RE: Noxious Weed Control Board 

Michelle, 

The Salt Lake County Noxious Weed Control Board has currently has two board members whose terms  
ended on December 3, 2022. They both would like to serve another 4 year term. Sage Fitch, SLCo 
Noxious Weed Supervisor, recommends that they both serve this 2nd term.  We would like the below 
board members to serve an additional term:

 Patrick Nelson, SLC Public Utilities Watershed Supervisor
 Keith Hambrecht, Utah Fire, Forestry, and State Lands: Invasive Species Mitigation Coordinator

Both board members are key partners to the Noxious Weed Control Program and are land managers that 
can provide “on the ground” knowledge on noxious weed management and restoration techniques, 
expertise in program development, education, and regulation within the two key priority habitat areas 
within Salt Lake County (Forested Watershed Lands and the Jordan River Parkway).

Thank you for your work on behalf of the Noxious Weed Board to forward our request for Mayor approval.  
Should you have any questions regarding this request, please do not hesitate to contact me 
at 

Thank you, 

Stephanie Hart 
Executive Assistant  
Salt Lake County Health Department 




